

Fw: Support for Living History Resolution
The BOSTWO to: Cynthia C Johnson

Sent by: Kitty J. Miller

06/28/2010 04:15 PM

One in favor! Thank you.

Kitty Miller, Supervisor's Assistant El Dorado County Supervisor Ray Nutting, District II 530) 621-5651

---- Forwarded by Kitty J. Miller/PV/EDC on 06/28/2010 04:14 PM ----



Support for Living History Resolution

Philip Sanders Rose to: bostwo

06/28/2010 03:42 PM

Dear Supervisor Nutting,

Please know that the majority of folk I have spoken with in El Dorado County and elsewhere over the last 18 months would support a Resolution to develop a Living History interpretive Railroad Center in El Dorado County and multi-use of the Placerville Branch right-of-way.

I would not support removal of track or restricting the use of the jointly and publicly owned transportation corridor to a trail. That would represent a waste of a valuable State and County resource and restrict the availability of sections of the right-of-way to the few fit enough to traverse such a trail.

Development of Rail uses will create a much needed economic boost to the area, sustainable for years to come and result in a return on investment far in excess of any other use.

The Rail development will leverage many \$millions over the next 20 years and will become a beacon drawing high spending tourists from elsewhere.

I ask you to support the Resolution to approve the Living History Program of the El Dorado County History Museum as proposed.

Kind Regards

Philip S. Rose Folsom
Erika M. Rose Folsom
Gunther F. Ditzel Walnut Creek
Rasi Ditzel Walnut Creek
Wayne Ditzel Walnut Creek
Luke Ditzel Walnut Creek
Alexander Ditzel Walnut Creek
Alice Ditzel Walnut Creek
Alan S. Rose Nottingham
Jillian D. Rose Nottingham

Simon Gent Derby Caroline Gent Derby Matthew Gent Derby Helen Gent Derby Katherine Corbett Folsom

Many others.



The BOSTWO to: Cynthia C Johnson Sent by: Kitty J. Miller

06/28/2010 04:16 PM

Thank you.

Kitty Miller, Supervisor's Assistant El Dorado County Supervisor Ray Nutting, District II 530) 621-5651

---- Forwarded by Kitty J. Miller/PV/EDC on 06/28/2010 04:16 PM -----



Proposed El Dorado Excursion Train

George Miller to: bosone, bostwo, bosthree, bosfour, bosfive

06/28/2010 10:30 AM

To all Supervisors:

Supervisor Sweeney is asking the BOS to vote for Resolution #10-0682 which is a radical change in the length of track for the Demonstration Train. This new resolution is an attempt to extend the distance another 3 miles and this new proposed length has not be reviewed by all stakeholders. The additional miles has more challenging terrain adjacent to the rails which would raise the cost of laying the Class I trail. An estimate of the increased cost is needed before this additional length can be added to the Train Park. Before we give away any section of track, all stakeholders need a Voice!

To see what this trail has the potential to become, especially in light of the existing American River Trail and the potential for people using that trail to also use this trail, take a look at the link below. An excursion train is a novelty that is done once, a mixed use trail is something that one uses regularly. How many times have any of you been on the wine train? If you go to downtown Folsom on a Saturday or Sunday midmorning you will see that its businesses are bustling with Bicyclists and runners that have come off the parkway.

http://bikewashington.org/canal/

Sincerely,

George

---- Forwarded by Kitty J. Miller/PV/EDC on 06/28/2010 04:16 PM -----



Delay Resolution 10-0682

Muriel Molho to: bostwo

06/28/2010 11:02 AM

To EDC Supervisor Ray Nutting,

As an El Dorado County resident and voter, I am interested in our rural, multi-use trails being used for the maximum benefit of our taxpayers! Please DELAY the vote on

Resolution 10-0682 so that all

interested parties may have an opportunity to express their concerns, opinions, recommendations, and ideas

on this notion to extend an 'excursion train' further down the railroad right-of-way, thus limiting multiple

uses of the trail/rail pathway. No harm can come from further public input. You should support open "sunshine"

discussion of this valuable asset's use. Thank you!

Arthur Molho 311 Diana St. Placerville, CA 95667

---- Forwarded by Kitty J. Miller/PV/EDC on 06/28/2010 04:16 PM -----



DELAY the vote on Resolution 10-0682

Jackie Kneeland to: Ron Briggs, John Knight, Ray Nutting

06/28/2010 12:04 PM

Please <u>**DELAY**</u> the vote on Resolution 10-0682. This I believe is not in the best interest for the people of El Dorado County and for bringing. revenue to our county. Everything I have read about excursion trans is they are money pits and can not operate very often because of the expense. I welcome the Rail Museum and preserving the history of our rail road but I also think making a trail connection to the American River Parkway will preserve the rail bed as the passage will always be there and I feel rails are of the past and walking trails are the future. Isn't that why Rails to Trails was created? Please delay this vote so we can show you what the taxpayers of El Dorado County want from this passageway.

Bob and Jackie Kneeland

Placerville, CA

---- Forwarded by Kitty J. Miller/PV/EDC on 06/28/2010 04:16 PM ----



Fw: Vote on the trail the 29th

Mel Chapman to: bostwo

06/28/2010 12:13 PM

Mr. Nutting: I agree with Ms
Kneeland's analysis.... Please hold off
the vote and consider the expansion
more carefully. I've ridden that section
and it would impede the future of the
bike trail. A short train ride is NOT
worth the bike trail. I'm sure you've
noticed the use of the new section.
People love it and would use the next
section as well. Thank You Mel
Chapman [Springer Rd resident]

--- On Mon, 6/28/10, Jackie Kneeland <pvbandj@sbcglobal.net> wrote:

From: Jackie Kneeland <pvbandi@sbcglobal.net> Subject: Vote on the trail the 29th To: "Karen Aguilar" <aguilark@aol.com>, "Val Akana" <vakana@aluni.stanfordgsb.org>, "Brittany Allison" <brittyallison@yahoo.com>, "Rosie Alvares" <rosieandan@gmail.com>, "Jan Austin" <janice.austin@intel.com>, "Mike & Trina Austin" <mick.austin@gmail.com>, "Miriam Bolster" <treknmom@gmail.com>, "Carol Bolton" <cb1cb2@gotsky.com>, "Marie Bordonaro" <mb92252@yahoo.com>, "Leslie Bravo" <starfire007003@yahoo.com>, "John Brehm" <jbrehm1901@sbcglobal.net>, "Marion Campos" <mcamp@lmi.net>, "Larry & Judy Champion" < bigthunder33@att.net>, "Mel Chapman" <chapmanfrancais@yahoo.com>, "T. Charles '<tcharles 2@netzero.net>, "Timothy Coon" <timce@sbcglobal.net>, "Kevin Cooper" <actor@eeon.net>, "Mark Copple" <mcopple1@sbcglobal.net>, "Linda Corkery" <nanagr8@lycos.com>, "John Cushman" <johncushman@sbcglobal.net>, "Phil Daguanno" <pphilstr@gmail.com>, "Steven de Haas" <sdeh@derporsche.net>, "M Deaquino" <mdeaquino64@hotmail.com>, "Julie Dear" < juliedear 1@yahoo.com>,

"Sara DeBittle" <sarad@internet49.com>, "Joe Dimeglio" <jdimeglio@hotmail.com>, "Mike Dolan" <mike@thedonlonfamily.com>, "Kevin Dombrose" <a930631958@netzero.net>, "Ron Dostart" < krdostart@yahoo.com>, "Brad Evans" <houseofcats@comcast.net>, "Martha & John Falk" <mkfalk@sbcglobal.net>, "Beverly Farrell" <bev.farrell@gmail.com>, "Charlie Ferris" <ferris.co@qmail.com>, "Ken & Terry Flattley" <trflattley@yahoo.com>, "Susan Garcia" <smgar@comcast.net>, "Laura Gavalya" <lgavalya@yahoo.com>, "Mike Grimm" <kgrimm@jps.net>, "Don Grind" <don.grind@gmail.com>, "Barbara Gutierrez"

digutz@gmail.com>, "Virginia" Hamilton" <vdurland@yahoo.com>, "Bret Harnden" <abharnden@comcast.net>, "Kevin Harris" <kwh1_97@yahoo.com>, "Julie & Kurt Helmreich" <juliah@rcac.org>, "Jay Jackman" <jay jackman@yahoo.com>, "Jeff Jackson" <actionj91@aol.com>, "Karen Johnson" <stampreina@pacbell.net>, "Noreen Jones" <calgrape@hotmail.com>, "John Krek" <johnkrek@sbcglobal.net>, "Wyatt and Stephanie Larsen" <Wyatt.larsen@comcast.net>, "Valerie Lauritzen" <dlauritzen@comcast.net>, "Terry Leaf" <terryleaf@comcast.net>, "Robert Leaf"

<robertleaf@comcast.net>, "Betty

LeFebre" <etlswissy@gmail.com>, "Kurt Lichtenberg" <fennec123@sbcglobal.net>, "Larry Lighty" < lighty@sbcglobal.net>, "Lisa & Debbie" <mtnmaidens@comcast.net>, "June Lowman" <old cleats@yahoo.com>, "Dewight Mahaffy" <dwight.mahaffy@co.el-dorado.ca.us</pre> >, "Doug McBride" <mcbrideathome@aol.com>, "marty mckenney" <martypi52@yahoo.com>, "Mike Meinz" <meinz@sbcglobal.net>, "Ron Meller" <ron.mellor@sbcglobal.net>, "Joan Mengelkoch" <joanm@ascendance.net>, "Sharyn Miller" <sharyna@sbcglobal.net>, "Lydia Molinari" <lydia molinari@yahoo.com>, "Bob Molinari" <placervillebike@yahoo.com>, "Barbara Molinari" <bmolinari@comcast.net>, "Gina Morros" <tudoula@comcast.net>, "Victoria Murray" <theswtldy@hotmail.com>, "Ken Nead" <kenn5559@gmail.com>, "Rod Nwrwinski" <poohbutt1@comcast.net>, "Miles Ostermann" <info@milestonestudio.com>, "Karen Parker" <kkandjparker@comcast.net>, "Peggy" <peggys3626@comcast.net>, "Lindell Price" < lindell@csus.edu>, "Stanley Price" <2stanleyprice@gmail.com>, "Natasha Raffety" <raffety natasha@msn.com>, "Jim Robinson" <jmorob@sbcglobal.net>, "Sheila Rudolph" <sheilarudolph@live.com>, "Ron Runtenelli"

<ronr1812@sbcglobal.net>, "Judy Sand" <jsand@dstoutput.com>, "David Sederquist" <dcsederq@pacbell.net>, "Jim Seger" <jaseg07@sbcglobal.net>, "Carol Sellwood" <carolsellwood@gmail.com>, "Mike Slaight" <msl8@wildblue.net>, "Bob Smart" <rsmart41@comcast.net>, "Maggie Smith" <maggiesmith2924@sbcglobal.net>, "Sandy Stretch" <sandystretch@yahoo.com>, "Skip Thomas" <skipandcyn@sbcglobal.net>, "Tim & Angela" <timpvf@pacbell.net>, "Timothy" <timothysmity55@yahoo.com>, "Jack Tuttle" <tuttle2804@sbcglobal.net>, "Mike Walker" <heyitisme@att.net>, "Karl and Heidi Weiland" <weiland@hughes.net>, "Michael Wong" <xiaonwa@hotmail.com>, "Ron Woodrell" <info@calwestforms.com>, "Pat Woodruff" <patwoodruff@hotmail.com>, "Scott Yonel" <str569@yahoo.com> Date: Monday, June 28, 2010, 11:37 AM

This vote is being rushed through this Tuesday the 29th. If at all possible please send a email.

Jackie

There is a proposed Historical Train Park and a Demonstration Train in the town of El Dorado. This project has been planed and reviewed by all stakeholders and is the perfect spot to preserve history. Trail Advocates and the Friends of the El Dorado

Trail are 100% behind this agreement, because the rail right-of-way is wide and flat in the area and the Class I multi-use trail could be laid adjacent to the track at a reasonable cost. This is one of the very few sections on the right-of-way where this is possible. The Demonstration Train would run from El Dorado to Blanchard Road, about .75 mile distance.

Supervisor Sweeney is asking the BOS to vote for Resolution #10-0682 which is a radical change in the length of track for the Demonstration Train. This new resolution is an attempt to extend the distance another 3 miles and this new proposed length has not be reviewed by all stakeholders. The additional miles has more challenging terrain adjacent to the rails which would raise the cost of laying the Class I trail. An estimate of the increase cost is needed before this additional length can be added to the Train Park. Before we give away any section of track. all stakeholders need a Voice! Call and/or email El Dorado County BOS and tell them to **DELAY** the vote on Resolution 10-0682 and please attend the BOS Board Meeting on June 29th at 9:00. See more information below.

John Knight~621-5650 bosone@edcgov.us Ray Nutting~621-5651 bostwo@edcgov.us

Jack Sweeney~621-5652 bosthree@edcgov.us

Ron Briggs~621-6513 bosfour@edcgov.us

Norma Santiago~621-6577 bosfive@edcgov.us